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All of you ladies are awesome!  I mean it. 
You made the day a huge success!  So 
many people have let me know they really 
enjoyed our last set of meetings, with the 
Day at the Legislature and our Spring 
Board of Directors meeting in Salem.  
Thatôs a good thing.  Thatôs what we are 
working toward.  You ladies are the reason.  
You did it. This is the first year since Iôve 
been affiliated with OFRW that we have not 
been able to sing during our pictures!  We 
had over eighty ladies in our photo in the 
Rotunda and such happy faces.  We made 

the front page of the NFRW Capitol Connection; alright below the 
fold, but the front page never-the-less!  Hat tip to our Photogra-
pher who worked to get all faces on camera!  Thank you.  Thank 
you to all of you.  

Turn out for the BOD meeting was good despite a few casualties 
that could not be helped.  With those, every lady made sure that 
her report got turned in and someone was there to read it!  Sorry 
some had troubles.  It would have increased the attendance by at 
least eight.   

We made some decisions about our October ô17  Convention that 
ultimately turned out good.  We have the Speaker from the Nation-
al Federation that our Membership Chair, Nancy Aamodt wanted, 
Vanessa LaFranco, who is the winner from the Convention in 
Phoenix (2015), of the ñRonald Reagan Leadership Award for 
2015ò, President of the New Jersey FRW, is a member of the 
Campaign Committee, who also happens to be a member of the 
Youth Outreach Committee which is just what we need.  Our other 
speaker from National will be the First Vice President, Becky 
Johnson.  Woo Hoo!  Ms. Becky is Advisor on the Bylaws Commit-
tee, and NFRW is paying their plane fare!  

Memphis, TN for the NFRW Spring Board of Directors meeting 
was great.  A lot of you have heard about the Ducks and the world
-famous Peabody Hotel. I get a kick out of telling their story.  Here 
we go, short version.   Once upon a time in the 1920ôs, there were 
two good friends who liked to go Duck hunting together.  They 
werenôt very good at it, or maybe it was because they got drunk 
when they couldnôt hit anything.  In those days hunters could use 
live decoys.  Coming home one night they decided to put the 
ducks in the fountain at the hotel.  That was 1933 and they have 
been there ever since because they were a big hit with the tour-
ists.   

The Ducks couldnôt stay in the fountain all night so they built them 
a ñDuck Palaceò on the roof of the hotel.  Very nice.  Every even-
ing at 5:00 oôclock the Dick Master spreads a red carpet from the 
fountain to the elevator (because you know what Ducks do if the 
get off the carpet); and with great fanfare the Ducks are allowed 
out of the fountain, marched down the carpet to the elevator, (yes, 
the Ducks ride the elevator), are taken to the roof and put to bed. 

There they remain until 11:00 A.M. in the morning when the Duck 
Master brings them back down. 

Elephant Talk   NFRW held a drawing for one of us to be 
the Honorary Duck Master -  I WON!  I had 
to purchase Donald Trump rubber Ducks for 
chances in the drawing.  At 4:15 P.M. I went 
down for instructions on how to conduct this 
march down the Red Carpet.  They gave me 
a large certificate, a gold headed Duck cane, 
a rubber Duck Master duck, and a duck pin.  
At 5:00, I let the Ducks get out of the Fountain 
and I started our march (to music), down the 
Red Carpet to the elevator.  Elevator to the 
roof, then I marched them across the roof to bed.  A fine, 
glassed on three sides, small building, a nice pond and a place 
to sit.  When the Duck Master yelled out my name as the Hon-
orary Duck Master, the whole lobby of the Peabody erupted in 
loud screams from all the Republican women at the Board 
meeting.  Cameras went off, videos were running.  It was great 
fun. 

We did get some work done.  We seated a Nominating Com-
mittee to find our next set of Officers to run the NFRW.  They 
are essential for the process and the accurate following of our 
Bylaws.  The Treasurer said Rosie did herself proud, paying 
herself off and helping to lower the NFRW debt.  We selected 
a location for the 2019 Biennial Convention.  It will be Indian-
apolis, IN.  Iôm jealous already.  The Resolution from the OR 
Federation was the only one not submitted by the NFRW Res-
olutions Committee.  The Resolution, started by Holly Swan-
son was passed unanimously.  We got to participate in a Panel 
Discussion with three very talented Republican young ladies 
who have gotten elected to public office.  They are really push-

ing for our ladies to step up!     Best to all Wŀƴ  

 
TWO IMPORTANT EVENTS ARE COMING IN JUNE! 
TRAINING FOR CANDIDATES AND CAMPAIGN 
STAFF! 
 
The Oregon Republican Party in cooperation with the Caucus 
has arranged for The Leadership Institute from DC to be in 
Oregon on Saturday, June 24, 2017, for an all-day training 
program for future candidates and campaign staff. 
You MUST Register prior to the event.  No registrations will 
be accepted at the door.   
 
The early bird registration rate is $40, but the cost goes up to 
$60 after June 11, 2017.    This is a "financial winner" and a 
great opportunity to get key information.   Everyone who is 
considering a run for office or who wants to work on a cam-
paign should attend. 
 
Plus, this all-day event is followed by a dinner sponsored by 
the ORP.  The guest speaker is Burgess Owens, author of the 
book Liberalism or How to Turn Good Men into Whiners, Wee-
nies and Wimps.  These are exceptional opportunities:  the 
June 24, 2017 all-day training followed by the dinner and 
speaker at the Monarch Hotel off the 205 by Clackamas 
Towne Center. 

 

CowGirl 
up!! 
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Oregon Federation of Republican Women 

Executive Board 

Jan WilliamsonðPresidentðRc.jan.spitfire@comcast.net 

Immediate Past PresidentðSally MacLeod ïHmac4449@aol,com                

First Vice PresidentðDiane Tillotson  stevediane@q.com 

Second Vice PresidentðLinda Neace  neace26@gmail.com 

Recording SecretaryðChris Morgan  shadolady52@gmail.com 

Corresponding SecretaryðSue Zike  szike123@aol.com 

TreasurerðEleanor Boeseð tutuboese@hughes.net  

ParliamentarianðMargie Hughes margiehughes1@aol.com 

 

District Directors 

District #1ðCoral Rose Shipley  coralr@charter.net  

District #2ðGail HolmesðƘƻƭƳŜǎнпмлϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ  
District #3ðPam Kniffinðpamkniffin@reagan.com 

District #4ðLinda Hellenthal  lindajh@hotmail.com 

District #5ðSally MacLeodðHmac4449@aol.com 

                   Nancy Trahanðnancytrahern97527@gmail.com  

District #6ðPolly Johnsonðpollyjojo60@gmail.com 
 
 
Standing Committee Chairs 

Achievement Awards: Joyce Waggonerðjoywag@comcast.net 
Americanism: Rosemary Scottðsherman486@centurylink.net 
Bylaws & Resolutions: Margie HughesðMEH123456@aol.com  
*Campaign Promotion* 
Caring for America: Pam Dalton - jock@daltonrock.com   

Chaplain: Stella Gunther - romstargunther@proaxis.com  

*Fundraising*  

Historian* Gail Homesðholmes2410@gmail.com 
Leadership/TrainingðSally MacLeod  Hmac4449@aol.com 

Legislative Liaison: Carolyn Oakleyðcloakley@juno.com 

Mamie Eisenhower Library Project (MELP) - Barbara Bush Literacy 
ProgramðAlison Kettenhofen- alisonkett123@yahoo.com 
Membership: Nancy Aamodtðnaamodt@canby.com 

Newsletter Editor: Ruth Brodmanðofrwinformation@charter.net 

*Program: 

Protocol & Hospitality: Gerry Briggsðgerrybriggs@gmail.com 

Public Relations: Delinda Morganð 
delinda@morganmeadowsvineyard.com 
PublicityðNancy Gastðnangast@comcast.net 

Social MediaðNancy  Iannoisðnancyi@roguevalleyrw.com 
 
Special Committee Chairs 

*Armed Forces/Homeland Security 

Cap AlertðCarolyn Oakleyðcloakley@juno.com 

Olive Drahos Leadership Prog. Laurie HeinðLauri@laurihein.com  

Webmasterð Ruth Brodmanðofrwinformation@charter.net  

Women in BusinessðAndrea Hoffman  rickandrea@aol.com 

Womenôs Health IssuesðJoyce Waggoner joywag@comcast.net 

 
 
* Indicates open seatðInterested in volunteeringï Contact 

OFRW President Jan Williamson Rc.jan.spitfire@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Presidents 2017 

Name of clubðWebsiteðPresident 

 
 

Beaverton/Hillsboro RW  

Web Site http://www.bhrwf.org/ 

Sue Zike szike123@aol.com 
  
Benton County RW 

Web Site  http://bentonrw.blogspot.com/ 

Jean Nelson cnjnelson2000@msn.com 
  
Capitol City RW  

Web Site http://www.orgsites.com/or/ccrw/    

Cheryl Morrison lionesscam@gmail.com 
  
Central OR Federated RW 

Web Site http://cofrw.org/index.html 

Ginger Mugar is gingermugar@gmail.com  
  
Coos County RW 

Web Site  http://www.cooscountyrepublicanwomen.com/                                      

Teri Grier   teri_grier@charter.net 
  
Curry Coastal RW 

Dianne Daniels danielsdl2@aol.com 
  
East Clackamas County RW 

Interim Margie Hughes  margiehughes1@aol.com 
 
Jackson County RW 

Web Site http://jcrw.us/ 

Phyllis Fletcher  phyllis.fletcher@gmail.com 
  
Josephine County RW  

Web Site http://jocorw.org/ 

Vivian Kirkpatrick-Pilger  - vivkirk@yahoo.com 

  

Klamath Basin RW 
Ruth Anne Patton  ranne36@outlook.com  
   
Klamath County RW 

Nancy Brace  nancyjobrace@gmail.com 
 
Linn County RW  

Carolyn Oakley cloakley@juno.com 
 
Mt. Hood RW 

Clarice Moss claricemoss@yahoo.com 
 
North Coast RW 

Patricia Roberts  patjeanroberts@icloud.com 
 
Polk County RW 

Helga Thompson thelga65@yahoo.com 
  
RW Central Lane 

Gerry Briggs (President pro-temp) - gerrybriggs@gmail.com 
   
RW Downtown Portland 

Priscilla Morehouse  pjmorehouse-g@comcast.net 
  
RW Milton-Freewater  
Suni Danforth  ŎŘǎƧϪȅŀƘƻƻΦŎƻƳ  
  
Rogue Valley RW 

Nancy Trahern  nancytrahern97527@gmail.com 
  
Round Up RW 
Marcia Stewart  stewarts@wtechlink.us 
  
Umpqua Valley RW  

Web Site  http://www.orgsites.com/or/umpquavalleyrw/ 

Sue Hyers  hyers_ls@yahoo.com 
 
Yamhill County RW   
Susan Dawson  sonshinemom29@yahoo.com 
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OFRW  Nominating Committee                                           Delinda MorganðService Dogs 

OFRW NOMINATION COMMITTEE 

   FOR 2017 Convention: 

Carolyn Oakley              cloakley@juno.com 

Nancy Gast                     Nangast@comcast.net                              

Nancy Trahern               nancy@traherns.com                          

Marcia Weber                 vbnrx@aol.com                                    

Sue Zike                          szike123@aol.com 

Alternates: 

Margie Hughesðmargiehughes1@gmail.com 

Gerry Briggsðgerrybriggs@gmail.com 

 

From the current May/2017 BY-LAWS 

ARTICLE VIII - NOMINATIONS, ELECTIONS AND INSTAL-
LATIONS Section A. Nominating Committee. 1) A nominating 
Committee of five (5) members with two (2) alternates shall be 
elected by the Board of Directors no later than October, or the 
last meeting of the calendar year preceding the Biennial Con-
vention. The members of the committee shall elect a chairman 
and a secretary from their own number immediately after elec-
tion. Alternates may attend meetings without a vote. 2) A copy 
of the report of the nominating Committee shall be mailed to 
each member of the Board of Directors with the Official Call to 
the Convention. 3) No one shall be nominated who has not 
given consent to serve. 4) No more than two (2) members of 
the Nominating Committee can be nominated for an office in 
that year.  
 
Section B. Elections. 1) The chairman of the Credentials Com-
mittee shall furnish to the Chairman of the Tellers Committee 
no later than one (1) hour before the presentation of the slate 
of officers for election a list of those entitled to vote. 2) Nomi-
nations may be made from the floor at the Biennial Convention 
with the consent of the nominee and the written endorsement 
of her club. 3) Elections shall be by ballot at the Biennial Con-
vention, and a majority of all votes cast shall constitute an 
election. When there is only one candidate for an office, elec-
tion may be by voice. 4) Each delegate shall drop her own 
ballot into a ballot box. 14 5) Ballot by mail shall be allowed for 
periods between regularly scheduled meetings for  the pur-
pose of: a. Confirmation of appointments to fill vacancies; or b. 
To accept and approve club application for Federation mem-
bership upon proof of compliance with rules governing such 
acceptance. c. Only an active, voting member of a federated 
club is eligible to be a delegate or alternate to an OFRW or 
NFRW meeting or convention or to hold an office. 
 
 

 

Freedom is never more 
than one generation away 
from extinction. We didn't 
pass it to our children in the 
bloodstream. It must be 
fought for, protected, and 
handed on for them to do 
the same. 
 
Ronald Reagan 
 

At the Spring Board Meeting on 

April 28th in Salem, Delinda Morgan 

who can and has trained Service 

and Hunting Dogs with her hus-

band, brought an 8-year-old Vizsla 

male to the meeting.  He rested on 

a rug during the entire meeting. He 

has been trained as a lumbar-

service animal to pick up and bring 

things.  

 

Delinda shares Ty as often as time 

allows and he has been to Veterans 

events and to the VA Hospital many 

times. Ty is a very devoted dog.  Among all breeds of dogs, 

Delinda believes the Hungarian Vizsla are the best. They are 

extremely versatile and athletic sporting dogs. Good swim-

mers, hunters, retrievers and they live to please those they 

love. 

 

Four years ago, they bought a female Vizsla dog to produce 

great dogs for others to enjoy. They named her Oliva Roja 

(Red Olive).  For the Morganôs it has been a wonderful adven-

ture watching her mature. They are delighted with the puppies 

they have produced. One puppy went to a Vietnam veteran 

and he claims she saved his life. Another puppy went to a 16-

year-old girl and she is training him as a service dog. She will 

be helping them with the next litter to learn more about Vizsla 

dogs.  

 

Ed note:  Cheers to DelindaðHaving a pet is wonderful but 

Training and Breeding Dogs that can help others is magnifi-

cent.    

 

 

Mt Hood Republican Women 

Clarice MossðPresident 

 

 

 

Mount Hood RW have an Yearly Community Ser-

vice Project with the Pregnancy Resource Centers. 

  

They collect  small toiletries (soaps, lotions, sham-

pooôs from their Summer Travels) bring them to 

their Meetings and then they are delivered to the 

Offices of the Resource Centers for distribution. 

Neat ideaé.  
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News from OFRW Clubs 

Meet  Nancy Trahern President of RVRW 
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President of Rogue Valley Republican Women, Nancy 

Trahern and her husband Keith showing Congressman 

Greg Walden a little Southern Oregon love.  

Nancy had this poster made and collected words of en-

couragement and support from Josephine and Jackson 

Counties to present to Congressman Walden. 

Congressman Walden and his staff have been the target 

of the Indivisible groupôs ñResist Trump Tuesdaysò. This 

group was rude and aggressive at Town Hall meetings 

and has repeatedly interrupted work at his Oregon offices. 

Staff has had to deal with repeated phone calls, windows 

completely covered in sticky notes, and Indivisibles de-

manding their attention every half hour during the work 

day.  

Nancy believes we work hard to get Republicans elected 

and we need to work equally as hard to support them once 

they are holding office.  

Benton County Republican Women 

In the Oregon legislature, Rep. Andy Olson 

serves the northeast area of Benton County. 

Heôs deserving of thanks and appreciation for 

his hard work since 2004 in an often-hostile 

environment. Andy is retired from the Oregon 

State Police, so itôs not surprising that he takes 

a special interest in safety on Oregon roads.  

 

Did you know that Oregon traffic deaths related to distracted driving 

have doubled in the past 3 years? This caught the attention of the Ore-

gon Department of Transportation, and Rep. Olsonôs too. Recognizing 

that cell phone use is an addiction, ODOT recommends that people 

reward themselves when they can keep their hands off their phones 

while driving a designated number of miles. Noting that thereôs a loop-

hole in Oregon law regarding the use of mobile communication devices, 

Rep. Olson has introduced a law in the 2017 legislature thatôs getting 

traction. House Bill 2597 would make it an offense to take hands off the 

wheel of a car to use a ñmobile electronic device.ò  

 

Rep. Olson has been in hundreds of hours of meetings over the past 

year as a member of the legislatureôs Transportation Committee. Any-

one who has driven Oregonôs roads will testify that they are greatly un-

derbuilt for the amount of traffic they carry, and after a winter with freez-

ing weather, they are in bad repair too. Future planning for improving 

Oregonôs highways, bypasses, and bridges has been sorely lacking, 

and now the ñchickens are coming home to roost!ò Weôre looking for the 

introduction of a significant transportation expenditure package from 

Andyôs committee, but itôs unlikely that Benton County will see any 

funds.  

 

We keep waiting for the other shoe to drop because Oregonôs driversô 

licenses may soon not be adequate ID to board a commercial flight. You 

see, the Department of Homeland Security has announced that, starting 

January 22, 2018, driversô licenses issued by states (including Oregon) 

that are not in compliance with federal law will not be enough to get a 

person through airport security. Travelers will need to show an alternate 

form of ID, such as a passport. Naturally, Oregon balked when the fed-

eral government insisted on dictating nation-wide standards of compli-

ance regarding the issuing of drivers licenses. Washington is in a similar 

situation. At the present time, Washington driversô license-ID cards canôt 

be used to admit a person into a courthouse, a military installation, or to 

board a plane. It may happen in Oregon too.  

 

Thank you Jean NelsonðPresident of Benton County RW 

 

 

Member of BHRW Ruth Bendl experienced a telephone scam that she 

wanted shared with all of you: The person who called her said his name 

was Kenneth Lee Masters, and told her that she had won $7.6 mil-

lion. She hung up on him 4 times, and he had another person call her 

with more instructions. She said goodbye and hung up, but these guys 

sounded very convincing.     

Of course we know not to share email addresses, financial info, includ-

ing VISA/MC account numbers, or social security numbers with anyone, 

telephone or otherwise. A good piece of advice is don't give out any 

personal information unless YOU made the call. ! 

Thank you Sue Zike for sharingé.. 

 



Mt Hood Republican Women 

 

As Summer will arrive soon (if 

it ever stops raining), Mt. Hood 

Republican Women would like 

to repeat a successful project 

we undertook 2 years ago. 

Pregnancy Resource Centers, 

one of our Community Service recipients, has many women, 

with small children who visit the clinics. As Moms and Grand-

mas know, every child should have a book of their very own. 

We gave 256 books that were shared by the five local offices in 

our area in 2014. The Thank you letters we received were grat-

ifying and appreciated. Billie Goodwin, winner of the free lunch 

in 2014, and Becky Bunting suggested visiting local neighbor-

hood garage sales, church bazaars, library clearances plus 

thrift stores for the best bargains. We advise you read them 

first before donating. A free lunch will be awarded to the mem-

ber gathering the most books this year. A worthwhile project for 

all to participate in.  

A Patriotic Reminder: Have you been writing ñIn God We Trustò 

on all your envelopes? A lot of us have forgotten to do this. 

One of our favorite members, Jefferson County Commissioner 

Mae Huston, always proudly writes patriotic messages on her 

outgoing mail. A simple statement sharing our love of country 

and our pride in making it great again sends a message to all it 

passes through. We should all follow her example  
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Coos County Republican Women are 

pleased to announce the 2017 Building Women Leaders Essay 
Contest and Scholarships. 
 
This year, CCRW will be awarding $500 scholarships to two 
young women in our area. We encourage young women who 
are residents of Western Douglas and Coos Counties to apply. 
The successful candidates should be attending college or vo-
cational school in fall of 2017. Applicants must have a 3.0 or 
better GPA, and must be attending or have attended one of the 
Coos County and Reedsport Area high schools or approved 
home school programs High Schools in Coos and Western 
Douglas Counties as well as Southwestern Oregon Community 
College have been notified of this opportunity. If you know 
of a young woman who might be eligible please forward this 
information to her. The application packet is available on the 
Coos County Republican Womenôs Website at 
www.CoosCountyRepublicanWomen.com 
 
 
Essay Topic: 
ñRepublican Women Impacting Public Policy in America.ò 
Select a Republican Woman Leader that inspires you. 
Highlight her rise to influence, major policy issues and 
impact on conservative women in the 21st Century. 
 
See page 12 for the winning Essay  
 
 

 

Beaverton Hillsboro Personal & 
Family Care Items Throughout the 
year 
 
 
 
I promised the Board that I would re-
mind all of you to gather up new toilet-

ries for our friends at the Salvation Army Veterans and Family Cen-
ter in Beaverton.  We made a commitment to the Center to keep 
the toiletries supply closet well-stocked.  I know I have overlooked 
donating over the past few months but the need never diminishes.   
 
Here is a list of suggested donations: 
 
Personal and Family Care Items:  toothpaste, toothbrushes, den-
ture cream, mouth wash, deodorant, body wash, hand/face 
soap, feminine hygiene products, razors, shaving cream, shampoo 
and conditioner, hair styling supplies, hand and body lotion, QTips, 
Vaseline, combs and brushes, baby wipes, diapers 
 
Other Sundry Items: notecards, stamps, envelopes, bus pass-
es, dog treats, twin bed sheet sets, towels 
 
Our Caring for America chair Alison Kettenhofen collects these 
donations throughout the year.  We make our largest donation at 
our Veterans Day Dessert in November and make smaller deliver-
ies during the year.  Let's be sure to fill those shelves in the toilet-
ries supply closet at the Center. These veterans don't need to 
spend their precious funds on these items.  Please donate new 
items. No partially used supplies nor hotel-sized supplies please. 
 
President Sue Zike promised the Board that she would remind all 
members to gather up new toiletries for our friends at the Salvation 

Army Veterans and Family Center in Beaverton.  We made a com-
mitment to the Center to keep the toiletries supply closet well-
stocked.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As American as Apple Pie 

Dessert Party 

Wednesday, June 14th, 5:00 ï 7:30pm 

At the Douglas County Republican Party Office 

506 SE Jackson Street, Roseburg 

Sponsored by Umpqua Valley Republican Women 

Make a donation to vote for your favorite dessert. 

For more information call Sue: 541 430-5802. 

 

News from OFRW Clubs 

http://www.CoosCountyRepublicanWomen.com


 

 

Pictures from the April visit to State Legislature  
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